
 
 

 

 October 5, 2020 

Ms. Tanowa Troupe 
Ohio Power Siting Board, Docketing Division 

The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 

180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, OH 43215-3793 

 

Construction Notice Revision Request 

Ottawa-West Fremont 138 kV Transmission Line 

Switch Replacement Project 

Case No. 20-0135-EL-BNR 

 
Dear Ms. Troupe: 

 

On August 11, 2020, American Transmission Systems, Incorporated (“ATSI”), a FirstEnergy 
company, submitted a Construction Notice Application that was completed in accordance with the 

requirements of OAC Chapter 4906-6 and is the subject of Ohio Power Siting Board (“OPSB”) Case No. 

20-0135-EL-BNR.   
 

As indicated in that Construction Notice Application, the Project is proposing to replace and 

relocate two inoperable switches. These two inoperable switches, currently on the Ottawa-West Fremont 

138 kV No.2 Transmission Line will be relocated to the Ottawa-West Fremont 138 kV No.1 
Transmission Line. The Ottawa-West Fremont 138 kV No.1 & No.2 Transmission Lines are on shared 

transmission structures. In addition, the existing transmission line tap to Kelsey Hayes Substation, 

currently located on the Ottawa-West Fremont 138 kV No.2 Transmission Line will be realigned to tap 
the Ottawa-West Fremont 138 kV No.1 Transmission Line. 

 

ATSI submitted this Construction Notice and requested an 80-day expedited review with an 

approval date of October 30, 2020. After filing the Construction Notice, ATSI determined that it would be 
necessary to accelerate and consolidate the electrical line outage so as to minimize negative impact 

resulting from interruption to a customer served off of a tap on the Ottawa-West Fremont 138 kV 

Transmission Line. Due to the rescheduling of the outage required to perform the work, the  construction 
start date must also change from November 3, 2020, to October 19, 2020.    

 

With this submission, ATSI is formally and respectfully requesting the expedited review of this 
Project to be completed by October 12, 2020, in order to facilitate a construction start of October 19, 

2020. 

 

 Should staff of the Ohio Power Siting Board desire further information or discussion of this 
submittal, please contact me at (330) 384-2526. 

 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Scott M. Humphrys 

Transmission Siting Supervisor 
Energy Delivery Transmission and Substation Design 

FirstEnergy Service Company  
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